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Spring Flowering Plants Need Care

Now is certainly a busy time of year. Folks are in the middle of spring cleaning and planning yard sales. School is ending. Vacations are right around the corner. In the middle of all this activity it is easy to overlook an important garden chore. It is time to prune and fertilize azaleas and other early spring flowering shrubs.


Azaleas don’t normally require a lot of pruning. In fact, they will bloom well with no pruning at all. Sometimes, however, they get a little too big for their site. Other gardeners may find that their azaleas have gotten a little “leggy” with long unsightly stems. A little careful pruning can help your azaleas stay thick and beautiful without overgrowing their site.


There are a couple of important reasons to take care of this chore now. First of all, the plant needs time to form buds that will produce next year’s flowers. Pruning azaleas too late in the year does not permit them adequate time for bud formation.  Pruning them now assures that they have plenty of time. If you have a lot of early spring flowering shrubs then try to have pruning completed before the 4th of July.

Also, woody shrubs need time for new shoots to harden off before early winter freezes. Pruning actually invigorates some plants. Azaleas, for example, will often form two to four new shoots at the location where you make your pruning cuts. Late pruning delays the emergence of these tender shoots. They may not have time to harden off before an early freeze arrives in the fall. Tender young shoots are easily damaged by cold weather.


It is important to prune azaleas correctly. Most azaleas have a naturally rounded appearance. Don’t just shear them down to a comfortable size. Instead, carefully cut long leggy shoots back within the plant canopy. This will help conceal pruning cuts and will allow a rounded canopy that has a pleasing natural appearance. 


Unfortunately, plants like little boys sometimes get a little “too big for their britches.” In those cases they both have to be taken down to size. Overgrown azaleas can actually be cut back to a point about 18 inches above the ground. They will develop new shoots rapidly but flowering may be reduced the first year following renewal pruning.

Follow your spring pruning routine with another shot of a general purpose fertilizer. This will help keep your plant growing vigorously through the growing season. About one tablespoon of 10-10-10 per foot of height is the right amount for most shrubs. Scatter this around the drip line of the plant. Azalea roots are very easily damaged by excessive fertilizer rates.


Rhododendrons may also need a little shaping up if they get out of bounds. In addition, most rhododendrons benefit from “deadheading” or pinching out the spent blooms. Simply grab the spent bloom between your thumb and index finger and gently twist it off the plant. Be careful not to damage the small buds that normally develop along the side of spent blooms. 


Take a few minutes to perform a little basic care for your early spring flowering shrubs and you will be rewarded with a beautiful show of flowers again next year. Beside, you need a break from spring cleaning don’t you?
